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Claimant’s AHR asserted that the Department denied the application before waiting for 
the time period that was given to provide verifications had expired.  A February 10, 
2015, email from the AHR agency to the Department asserts that a Verification 
Checklist was issued November 3, 2014.  The AHR testified that there was an emailed 
request for an extension on November 13, 2014.  The Eligibility Specialist testified that 
she spoke with the Department worker this case had been assigned to and that worker 
checked her emails to look for the asserted extension requests.  That Department 
worker only found emails for extension requests sent on November 24, 2014, and 
December 4, 2014.  Both of which were sent after the November 19, 2014, denial notice 
was issued.  Copies of those emails were included in the Department’s hearing exhibits.   

Overall, there was insufficient credible evidence to establish that an extension was requested 
prior to the November 13, 2014, due date for returning the Heath Care Supplemental 
Questionnaire and any verifications of the information provided on this form.  There was no 
evidence that a separate Verification Checklist was issued.    Further, the AHR has not 
provided any evidence that Claimant’s income was actually under the applicable income limit 
for MA-HMP.   

The Department’s evidence shows that Claimant does not qualify for HMP because the 
Claimant’s reported income exceeds the applicable limit for his group size.  Further, 
there was no evidence showing the Claimant met the criteria for any other MA category, 
such as blind, disabled, pregnant, parent/caretaker of a dependent child, or met age 
requirements.   

The Administrative Law Judge, based on the above Findings of Fact and Conclusions of 
Law, and for the reasons stated on the record, if any, finds that the Department acted in 
accordance with Department policy when it denied Claimant’s MA application based on 
income in excess of the program limit. 
 

DECISION AND ORDER 
 
Accordingly, the Department’s decision is AFFIRMED.  
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